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Angle Community Council Minutes

12th September 2018 at 18.30

Present: Cllr Andy Hill, Cllr B Brown, Cllr D Richards (arrived 19.45), Cllr Margot Bateman (County Councillor), Cllr K Bradney (Vice Chair), Cllr S Williams (Chair), Anne Randall (Clerk).  Lloyd James from the estate management also attended to advise on issues relating to the car park at West Angle Bay and respond to any issues regarding the estate.

Apologies:  Cllr E Parker

Declaration of interest – None

Minutes of last meeting:  Accepted and signed

1. Matters arising: 

1. West Angle Bay Car Park – proposed introduction of charges.
The consultation period regarding the proposal to introduce charges for parking ends on 26th September 2018.  Representations should be made to the County Council in writing by this date.  Cllr Williams has requested a copy of the consultation document and is in the process of drafting a letter setting out the village’s objections to the introduction of charges. Copies to relevant stakeholders. 

In order to consider a Community Asset Transfer for the car park and its management, One Voice Wales has advised we will need a robust business plan, support of the village and County Councillor and need to ensure that costs e.g legal and surveys can be covered.  Options to secure some funding was discussed.  In terms of ongoing costs ACC and the estate would see this as a “not for profit” venture and not to generate income. Potential “pro bono” support from local professionals to be investigated.
Action: Cllr Hill to explore professional support.

Apparently, Mark Tierney, Labour’s prospective MP candidate for South Pembrokeshire, has requested a meeting with Jade Griffiths of the Wavecrest café, though he has not had any communication with ACC, as such there is no involvement from Community councillors.   

2. Clerk Vacancy – 
Anne Randall has recently taken up this post. Contracts to be completed and training needs to be reviewed.

3. Standing Orders –Cllrs have received updated Documentation which includes Data protection information. Due to amount of business on the agenda, Cllr Williams requested that this be deferred to next meeting.  Agreed by all.
4. Community Land Trust – Community Land Trust Project attended a meeting with around 40 village residents on 5th September to discuss building up to 10 affordable homes in the village.  Meeting primarily attended by those with vested interests, both for and against. Discussion raised many issues.  ACC needs to have a balance perspective to ensure everyone has a voice.  Some people felt unable to speak up at the meeting, who’s views are just as important as those who do feel comfortable speaking.
Setting up a CLT is a complex exercise and big commitment, requiring an extensive skill set.  The majority of CLTs set up so far have been independent, whilst other projects are run by regional organisations such as this pilot project in Pembrokeshire.  They tend to be partnered with Housing Associations. 

ACC felt that a number of factors were unclear and there was a discussion on whether a needs assessment should take place to establish number of people interested.  It appeared that as the land identified is classed as “an exceptional Site”, properties would be for rental only. For those already renting in the village it raises the question of the upheaval of moving.  The feedback to ACC is that there is disappointment about the option not to buy.

Should this proceed, a committee will need to be set up.  Committee members with a vested interest could find themselves with a conflict of interest, therefore the question of who the drivers of the project would be needs to be considered carefully.  It will be the committee who decide policies eg who gets the priority to the new houses.

The Estate will support the project providing this is what the community want.  However, having been in a similar position in the past, are mindful that Housing associations eventually rent to NON-locals.  The issue of empty houses has not been answered.

Survey will need to be undertaken to establish whether the drainage system in the village has the capacity to cope with another 10 properties.
Action: ACC to draft survey questionnaire to assess actual need. 

3. Treasurer’s report

1. Bank balance and Transactions – 
· Current account at 31 August 2018 was £2585.13.  (includes unpresented cheques of  £106 event insurance marquee  and pay to P Harris £106.50) so balance is £2372.63. 

· Savings account stands at £11,943.77.
2. Cheques for signing – none.  

Cllr Williams had received a letter from the bank notifying that the way they accept cash is changing.  Letter circulated and kept on record.  Council cheques need 2 signatures and there are currently 3 signatories on the council.  Cllrs agreed to add the clerk as a 4th signatory.

3. IRP requirements to publish remunerations – This is now mandatory.  Remunerations for 2017/2018 need to be published on the community council website by 30th September 2018 and a copy sent to the IRP.                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Action: SW to send and post on website

3.    Sun Edison Community Fund – NIL

4.    Planning Issues
1. NP/18/0401/LBA – Thorn Island Windows – passed

2. 18/0119/Protective clothing cleaning and changing area – authorised

3. NP/18/0437/FUL – 26 Angle – submitted, awaiting decision

4. NP/16/0253/FUL – 39 Angle – resolved

5.    Highway matters – updates - Cllr Bateman circulated a letter she had received from PCC Highways giving details of a proposed road closure on 15th October to transport wind turbines to a location opposite Valero. 
6. Haven Waterways Enterprise Zone

7. Training 
1. OVW – Council as an employer has been rescheduled. Cllr Williams circulated new schedule covering a number of training courses for councillors.
Action: Cllr Williams interested in Council as an employer.
8. Meetings attended by Councillors and forthcoming meetings

1. Community Village Shop – Feedback from Cllr Williams re village survey.  Other members of the group attending AVH committee meeting as VH was raised several times as a short-term venue to assess ongoing village.  Cllrs offered other ideas which Cllr Williams will relay to Village shop group. eg Narberth have a community fridge set up in the community centre.  Potential sites include area adjacent to the Hibernia, where a portakabin could be parked.  Vacant school not available.
2. PLANED meeting 11th September Action with local communities.  

Cllr Williams fed back from a meeting she attended with PLANED on 5th September.  

Several projects were presented, together with survey / research findings of the impact of living in a Rural community. Mark Drakeford AM, spoke about BREXIT and the impact of funding problems in Wales if EU funding changes. 
9. Communication received.

1 WAG consultation – Delivery of housing through the planning system, correspondence circulated for Cllrs to comment – responses by 10th October
2 WAG – Decarbonisation Programme Newsletter: Consultation Special – circulated for interest.
3 WAG – Petroleum extraction policy –Consensus that this is unlikely to have a direct influence on Angle
4 Update on restructuring of Hywel Dda Health Board – circulated for information. (Also published on website)
5 One Voice Wales minutes of AGM – hard copy available to read.
6 Pembrokeshire County Council request to encourage people to return household enquiry forms for electoral register.

7 Town and Community Council charter. – Cllr Williams will email to committee members to give feedback and sign off at next meeting.
8 WAG supporting Welsh language policy – need to take notice of this as it is important.
9 Community health council Volunteers.  – Request will be posted on the notice board for people to volunteer.
10. Additional Issues/ Update
1. Cllrs had received invitations to attend the unveiling of the new memorial to Japanese war graves on 4th October.  Cllr Williams unable to attend but Cllrs Bradney, Richards, Brown, Hill, Parker and Bateman will be attending.  

2. Insurance for the trailer expiring 15th September.  Will cost £99.96 for renewal.  This doesn’t cover the cost of insuring the tent – that will be an additional £166.  It’s unclear whether there is any duplication with these 2 insurances. 
Action:  Cllr Bradney will check our existing policies.  (Julie James will need to cancel insurance if this needs to be done).  

Whereabouts of tent is currently unknown. 
Action: Cllr Brown will investigate.

3. Milford Port Authority have proposals to develop tourism in Milford.  Cllr Richards raised whether this should also cover Angle as there is the potential to build a floating pontoon off the beach which would benefit both local residents and visitors.  
Action: The council will draft a letter to send to the Port Authority requesting this be included in proposals.

4. Cllr Brown asked whether there was any progress on repairing the wall at East Angle Bay – Lloyd advised that this was ‘Work in Progress’ and that more work would be done in the Autumn.

5. Cllr Brown also asked when the repairs to the stone wall at Kilnback would be completed.  Lloyd was unaware there was an issue here but agreed to check the situation and report back.

6. Cllr Brown requested update re gabion repairs.
Action SW to contact PCNPA
Meeting closed at 20.50

Date and Time of next meeting – Wednesday 3rd October at 18.30

Signed:





Date:
Minutes September 18
Draft 1 Author: Anne Randall


